OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THE LUNCH MEETING OF THE MOUNTAIN HOME BOARD OF EDUCATION

Guy Berry College and Career Academy

April 4, 2012 11:00 a.m.

The following members of the Board were present for the meeting: Robert Nelson, Ben Strider, Jason Schmeski, Neal Pendergrass and Doug VanDolah. Administrators, media and other guests were also present. The meeting had been duly called and appropriate notice given.

Introduction of the visiting GAPP teachers by Dr. Gigiliotti

Dr. Gigliotti introduced Christina Heller and Micha Boerschmann. They are from Werner von Siemens Gymnasium in Regesnberg, Germany. They are traveling with their students and will be here until next Monday. Our GAPP students will travel to Germany June5th – June 29th.

Welcome by Jeff Kincade, GBCCA Director-

Jeff introduced 3 students that spoke to the board about their experience at GBCCA. The students were: Bobby Dutton, Levi McCain and Jessica Callahan. Jessica and Levi will graduate this year and both plan on attending college. Jessica has received a scholarship and will begin a CNA program this July.

David Martin, teacher at GBCCA explained some of the projects him and his students are currently working on, as well as some future plans for the students.

Eddie Helmert, SRO gave a report on the status of "Bomber" the drug dog that will be coming to Guy Berry to work with him after he is trained. He explained that he and the dog will work throughout the district.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 12:10 p.m.

Jason Schmeski, President

Lisa House, Secretary